

IMC Agenda Minutes - Committee Meeting 7.30pm Google Meets 10th June 2026

Members Attending	Guests
Dónal Ó Murchú	
Alan Brooks	
Anni Lang	
Pierse Bishop	
Ed Hick	
Adele Fox	
Ronan Garvey	
Amy Hollands	
Sorcha O'Connor	
Dave Homan	

Apologies

Michel Mehle, Sebastian Viveros, Kevin Killick

Meeting location: Google Meets

Agenda

1. Minutes of March 20th meeting AB 2 Minutes
 - a. Proposed: Dave Homan
 - b. Seconded: Ed Hick
2. Correspondence: There were no correspondence items for discussion.
3. Ronan: Accounts update,

The Club's total funds currently stand at approximately €48,621 across the Club, Hut, Stripe and Trustee accounts.

During 2026, the Club has invested significantly in Hut infrastructure. Capital expenditure to date totals €41,655 and includes roofing works (€33,743), replacement windows (€4,650), a new water tank (€1,282), fire safety upgrades (€1,090), hut insulation (€811) and a convex safety mirror to manage safety on the road (€80).

Current account balances are:

- BOI Club Account: €9,450
- BOI Hut Account: €8,365
- Stripe Hut Account: €1,352
- Stripe Membership Account: €379
- PTSB Trustee Account: €29,075

The roofing project remains the largest single item of expenditure and forms part of a wider programme of investment in the long-term maintenance and improvement of the Hut.

4. Sorcha: Meets update, The Hans Florine talk was a great success with approximatn revenue of €200 each being distributed to Hans , Doyles and the club.

Due to queries on how to organise meets Sorcha has volunteered to prepare a template on meet organising with basic requirements and notifications.

5. Grants and Wicklow PPN: Donal has attended some seminars on grant aid and application process for grants. The leader programme is the best prospect for grant aid funding that the club can apply for. The leader Programme is a community-led approach to local development funded through Ireland's CAP Strategic Plan 2023 – 2027 and includes aid for recreation activity.

Donal, Noel Caffery and Alan will meet in the hut June 23rd to review a strategic plan before meeting with Mountaineering Ireland CEO Liam Feeley to discuss options available to the club for funding and other matters.

6. Annual Subscription review, The item will be reviewed by Donal Ronan and Colm. It was noted that any increase in rate must be notified by August.
7. Hut fees review: Donal proposed an increase in rates per person per night. It was also suggested that kindred clubs would benefit from a rebate on any fees charged.

It was agreed to increase rates to €8 for members and €18 for non members and a rebate of €3 to members of kindred clubs.

Proposed by Ed Huck and Seconded by Dave Homan.

8. Legionella assessment, this item is deferred until our new water tank is installed
9. Contacts booklet/directory: Colm will have it ready before the AGM, A consent form for members allowing sharing of GDPR data will be prepared.
10. BBQ Event details and plans: The event is organised and a proposal of €20 per person is agreed.
11. Update of Stripe documentation, this item is done.
12. Hut developments update, Alan and Ed,

Alan - The post box is installed and notifications of delivery is going to the hutwarden email. Action to prepare a powerpoint/blog on the upgrade of the roof and hut developments for the website.

Ed is working on the water and will invite volunteers when ready to fit and connect the water supply. It was agreed to reinstate the kitchen in the Cowhouse and outside toilet. Ed will inquire into Instalng an extractor fan in the toilet block and kitchen. The item of installing an induction cooker in the kitchen was ruled out due to fire and iver heating concerns.

AOB

MI booking the hut, Some concerns were raised about MI being able to book the hut and Cow House. Donal suggested that MI are a special case as they are a governing body and the influence they have on varying mountaineering and climbing activities. It was suggested that when the hut is fully booked and members be informed through the clubs communications channels.

Next Meeting: **TBC.**